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       Principal 

 
 

 

OUR SCHOOL VISION: TO FOSTER EXCELLENCE IN LEARNING AND POSITIVE RELATIONSHIPS WHICH BUILD THE FOUNDATIONS FOR LIFE SUCCESS. 

SRPS Sponsors 
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21st April 

¶ Grade 6 PIAR Camp deposit due 
$100.00 

 
21ST May 

¶ Bunnings BBQ ς Helpers required  
 
24th April      
   5.45pm Education and Finance 

meeting 
 6.30pm School Council meeting 
 
1st May ς 6th May 
 Book fair week  
 
 
5th May       
 Senior winter sports  
 V Pearcedale 
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26-28th July 

¶ Grade 6 PIAR Camp 
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CǊƛŘŀȅ нΦпрǇƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ DȅƳ  
нмǎǘ !ǇǊƛƭΤ рǘƘ ϧ мфǘƘ WǳƴŜΣ 

нƴŘΣ мсǘƘ ϧ олǘƘ Wǳƭȅ 
!ƭƭ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ 

 
 

CANTEEN  

The canteen is closed 

 Monday and Tuesday. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

bƛŎƪȅ CŀƳƳŀǊǘƛƴƻ ς tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ 
 

Welcome back to term 2 and I hope every one had a safe holiday and got to 

enjoy some quality family time. It was great coming back to such lovely 

weather and smiling faces.  

One of the best things about the Somerville Rise Primary School 

community is the way everyone cares for each other and Iôm looking 

forward to the work we will begin this term on becoming a ñRespectful 

Relationshipsò Leading School. It was an honour to receive recognition for 

our work in leading the way of Respectful Relationships education in the 

form of a $20 000 grant and professional development. We look forward to 

sharing our learnings with other our school community, the wider 

community and other schools over the next two years. 

This is going to be a busy and exciting term with some of the highlights 

being 

¶ Naming ceremony of Junior School Building 

¶ Botanical gardens excursion for middle and senior school 

¶ Book fair and visit from author Kym Lardner 

¶ Mothers day stall and special breakfast 

¶ Winter sports 

¶ Education week-Whole school health and wellbeing event 

¶ Inter school house cross country event 

¶ District Cross Country 

Check out our new bowling green that was completed over the school 

holidays. This week the first students in years 3and 4 to clip up to 

outstanding had the pleasure of christening our new bowling green 

 

  



 

 

 

 

At the end of term one we had a special assembly to welcome this yearôs Student 

Representative Council. Congratulations to the following students who have been 

elected to be the student voice of our school. 

 

 

Welcome to SRC Reps and Deps 2017 

 

 

Class Representative Deputy 

JS R Hayley Wilding Chase Alderson 

JS P Ollie Charles Sienna Martin 

JS H Ranita Marantelli Mia Richards 

JS D Declan Cameron Hamish Wilson 

JS MW Josh Clayton Ryder Kohn 

MS PK Antonio Devries Callum Taylor 

MS K Kallum Bryant Lisa Raksri 

MS W Toby Atkins   Shayla Ellery 

MS C Sebastian Owen  Shae Gray 

5-6 H Emily Jerkovic Madisyn Quinlan 

5-6 G Axel Cox Maddison Anderson 

5-6 J Tilly Butler Sophie Hyder 

5-6 D Samuel Green  Ava Brogan 
 

 



 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL õS REPORT  ð Mark Dewhurst  

 

 

 

NAPLAN 2017 

During the week of 9th ï 11th May our Year 3 and 5 students will be taking part in NAPLAN. The timetable is as 

follows: 

Tuesday 9th May  Wednesday 10th May Thursday 11th May 

Language Conventions 

9.30 ï 10.10 

Writing  

11.50 ï 12.30 

Reading 

9.30 ï 10.15 Grade 3 

9.30 ï 10.20 Grade 5 

 

Numeracy 

9.30 ï 10.15 Grade 3 

9.30 ï 10.20 Grade 5 

 

Classes have been preparing and introducing students to the NAPLAN process, assisting students to feel comfortable 

and prepared for each test. 

Please ensure your child arrives at school on time, enabling them to be settled and ready to go for the testing period. If 

you have any questions please donôt hesitate to contact your childôs teacher or myself. We wish all of our students the 

very best of luck!  

Support can be arranged for students with disabilities, if the student regularly uses similar support for classroom 

assessment tasks. Exemptions may be granted to students with significant intellectual disabilities and to students who 

have been learning English for less than one year.  

If your child is eligible for support due to disability or an exemption, you should discuss this with his/her teacher prior 

to the tests. Parental consent is required before any support due to disability or exemption is granted.  

All students are expected to participate in the NAPLAN tests but students may be withdrawn from NAPLAN by their 

parent or carer. Please talk to your childôs teacher and/or contact myself or Nicky if you wish to discuss this further.  

Any parents wanting to find out more about the program can contact the school or visit the website: 

www.naplan.edu.au. 

Respectful Relationships - Emotional Literacy 

The focus this term in Social and Emotional Learning for our students will be learning about emotional literacy. 

Emotional literacy can be defined as the ability to understand ourselves and other people. It includes the ability to 

understand, express and manage our own emotions, build empathy, and to respond appropriately to the emotions of 

others. Building a large vocabulary for emotions helps to increase emotional literacy and build self-awareness and 

empathy for others.  

As a leading school in the Respectful Relationships initiative we are excited to have access to the most up to date 

classroom programs. The program begins with identifying emotions and what they sound, feel and look like and 

progresses up through the levels looking at friendship, supporting friends, triggers for emotions and positive and 

negative emotions. 

Importance of childrenôs friendships 

At any age having friends provides support and promotes mental health and wellbeing. 

Childrenôs friendships are also very important for their social and emotional 

development. Through friendships children learn how to relate with others. They develop social skills as they teach each 

other how to be good friends. 

Most children want to have friends. Children who have friends are more likely to be self-confident than those without 

friends and they perform better academically in school. When children have difficulty in making friends or in keeping 

them, it often leads to feeling lonely and unhappy with themselves. Feeling rejected by others may lead to significant 

distress. Learning positive friendship skills can help children socially so they feel happier and more confident. Helping 
children learn positive friendship skills 

 

 

JUMB UNNA NEWSLETTER  

Jumbunna is only being printed and distributed to those families that have requested a printed copy on their 
student information documents.  

https://www.kidsmatter.edu.au/families/about-friendship/making-friends/helping-children-learning-positive-friendship-skills
https://www.kidsmatter.edu.au/families/about-friendship/making-friends/helping-children-learning-positive-friendship-skills


Book Fair  

2017  

 

 

Your child will have the opportunity to attend the Book Fair and fill out a Wish List which they will bring 
home.  We would love parents to attend the Book Fair with their children to help them fill out their wish 
list.  
See below for the times your child will be visiting the Book Fair with their class. 

Friday April  28th     

11:20 ς 12:10 JSH  & JSD Junior School Hart and 
Deacon 

12:10 ς 1:00 JSP & JSR   Junior School Poole and 
Ralph 

Monday May 1st  

9- 9:50 JSM   Junior School Wheeler and 
Munro 

9:50 ς 10:40 34W & 34C Middle School White 
and Chapman 

11:20 ς 12:10  34K & 34P Middle School 
Kandasamy and  

Scarlet /Kallinikos 

12:10 ς 1:00  56H & 56 G Senior School Hammond 
and Gray 

1:50 ς 2:40  56 D & 56 J Senior School Durham 
and Jones 

 

Parents will have a further opportunity to visit the Somerville Rise Book Fair to complete wish lists prior to 

ordering online, or to make purchases:  

× Tuesday   12:10 ς 1:50 

× Wednesday 8:00- 8:45am   3:30 ς 4:00pm 

× Last chance to hand in online orders will be Monday 29th   May. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜ 
ǎŀƭŜ ǘƛƳŜǎ 
ōŜƭƻǿΦ 



PREP ð GRADE 2   Clare Munro  

 

 

GRADE JSMW    Meet Spike the Turtle 
      

                                          

  

                                                                        

          Dexter holding Spike after he 

      Spike in his tank has been fed  

  

  

    

  

 

 

GRADE 3 ð 4 Sarah Kandasamy  

 

                                               Building 2D and 3D shapes 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Ella P with her triangular prism  Lisa with her 3D shape   Kallum and George 

     

    

  

    

  

Last week we were fortunate enough to be 
offered a new friend for our classroom. 

ά{ǇƛƪŜέ ƛǎ ŀ aǳǊǊŀȅ wƛǾŜǊ {ƘƻǊǘ bŜŎƪŜŘ ¢ǳǊǘƭŜΦ 

We have done a lot of reading and research 
about turtles and this is what we know: 

Turtles can swim. They have a shell and are 
reptiles. I love Turtles. By Campbell 

Turtles can live in fresh water. They have skin 
and a shell. They are under water creatures. By 
Addison 

Turtles can walk and eat vegies and meat. They 
have webbed feet. They are reptiles and slow 
movers on land. By Jett 

Spike needs warm water and a light to be happy. 
By Ella 

We are very much enjoying our learning about 
Spike the turtle. We have watched him feed and 
move around. We have touched his shell and 
seen him watching us when we are learning. 

Feel free to drop by and meet Spike sometime. 

How many faces does a cube have? 

What are vertices? 

Do circles have edges? 

These were some of the questions we discussed during while learning about the properties of 2D and 3D shapes.  

We used match sticks and Blu Tac to create different shapes 2D and 3D shapes.  

Learning intention: to understand the different properties of 2D and 3D shapes 

Success Criteria: I can made 2D and 3D shapes, name the shape, count the number of vertices, edges and faces.  

 



 GRADE 5 ð 6 Belinda Jones  

 
 

Irresistible Inquiry 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Alex taking his peer review 

process very seriously. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tyler and Jacob providing some constructive 

 feedback for a peer.  

 

PEð Brenton Patterson  

 

 

 

     

 

 

Lap club  

Every Thursday 8 35am to 8 50am. All welcome, a good opportunity to increase your fitness for athletics and cross 

country. A tally of laps will be kept and certificates given. Bring, mum, dad, granny, anyone can jog or walk around our 

runners track.  

Congratulations to Ozzy Cartwright for completing 50 laps ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǊǳƴƴŜǊΩǎ ǘǊŀŎƪΦ 

Winter Sport 

The first round of Winter sport begins on Friday the 5th of May. We are currently organising our teams and notes will 

be sent home with those students in grades 5/6 who are participating. Sports played are football, netball, T-ball, 

soccer and newcomb. 

 
  

On any Thursday afternoon during Term 1, you could have wandered into our senior unit 

and witnessed a group of eager and engaged learners fossicking for fascinating facts on 

our Australian government, laws and cultural diversity.  

It is fair to say that initially the topic of civics and citizenship did not whip every student 

into a frenzy of curious enthusiasm! However, we discovered that once we started asking 

questions there was an abundance of fascinating things to learn and directions that our 

learning could take.  

Questions were pondered, refined, rewritten and debated as we moved towards the 

exciting business of researching.  

Our researching took a number of forms including using advanced Google searches, 

books, pamphlets and talking to knowledgeable adults. It also became clear that 

researching often caused us to alter our initial inquiry questions. This was an interesting, 

and for some of us, unexpected part of the inquiry process. 

The PowerPoint presentations (complete with bibliographies and amazing slide 

transitions) were painstakingly put together ready for self, peer and teacher assessment.  

The peer assessors made recommendations for their favourites to be officially presented 

to the whole group.  

 Brains have been stretched and we will never look at civics and citizenship in quite the 

same way. 



    {ƻƳŜǊǾƛƭƭŜ wƛǎŜ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 
 

     MARCH  
 

Citizen  of the Month Award  
 

                  !ǿŀǊŘŜŘ ǘƻ 
 

W{w Jack Duggan оп/ Tasha Gee  
W{t Jesse Zdziech оп² Abby Guarnaccia -Carroll  
W{I Oliver Lewis рсW Tilly Butler  
W{5 Benjamin Fellows рс5 Clayton Wilson  
W{a Campbell Duthie  рсD        Kirra Pusch 
опt Damon Williams рсI Ella West  
опY Lucas Jones  
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These advertisers support us, please support them 


